

Mr. Oleh Yanchuk
The Head of the State Institution "Probation
Center of Ukraine"
Ministry of Justice of Ukraine
shtab@probation.gov.ua

Our Ref: 29.05.2025 No 7-2/4701

Invitation to the Training "Core Correctional Skills"

Dear Mr. Oleh Yanchuk,

We would like to express our sincere appreciation for the ongoing cooperation between our institutions. We value the partnership we have built and are committed to further strengthening our collaboration.

We are pleased to invite the confirmed participants from your institution to take part in the training "Core Correctional Skills", to be held at the Estonian Academy of Security Sciences from 16 to 20 June 2025.

The course is organised within the framework of the Estonian-Ukrainian cooperation project "Enhancing and Aligning the Competency Standards of Ukrainian Prison Officers with European Standards."

The training will be delivered by Professor Ioan Durnescu (University of Bucharest), an internationally recognised expert in correctional work, and Ms Maret Miljan, a long-standing Estonian practitioner-trainer and one of the lead developers of this programme in Estonia.

We are pleased to confirm that the following representatives from your institution will take part in the training:

- 1. Kateryna Sobolevska, Deputy Head of the Khortytskyi Probation Unit, Probation Office of the Public Institution "Center of Probation" in Zaporizhzhia Region Passport No. GL192177
- Nataliia Mosentsova, Head of Berestynskyi District Sector No. 2, Probation Office of the Public Institution "Center of Probation" in Kharkiv Region - Passport No. FU417172
- 3. Iryna Prokopchuk, Head of Kremenets District Sector No. 3, Probation Office of the Public Institution "Center of Probation" in Ternopil Region Passport No. FN194535

The objective of the training is to prepare Ukrainian professionals who will later train others in their system, thereby supporting the dissemination and sustainable implementation of effective correctional practices across Ukraine.

All related costs will be covered by the Estonian side.

If you require any further information, please contact Ms Meribel Moldau at meribel.moldau@justdigi.ee.

We look forward to welcoming your team in Estonia in June!

Yours sincerely,

Rait Kuuse Deputy Secretary General on Prisons Ministry of Justice and Digital Affairs